## St Mary's C.E. Primary School

Rectory Gardens, London N8 7QN Tel: 020 8340 4898 E-mail: office@stmarysn8.co.uk

Headteacher: Jane O'Brien



Dear St Mary's Parents, Carers, and Students,

As we approach the conclusion of another academic year, I would like to extend my sincere thanks, on behalf of the Governing Body, for your continued support of our school community. Your engagement is highly valued.

Throughout the year, numerous noteworthy events have enriched our school experience, including musical performances, educational trips such as the Year 5 visit to Paris, and the Year 6 journey to Pendarren. I would especially like to congratulate Year 6 for their outstanding performance in both their SATs and their production of "Tut Tut." Your accomplishments are a testament to your hard work and dedication. Our thanks also go to the staff, parents, PSA, and everyone whose contributions were integral to the success of these events. As Year 6 students prepare to transition to the next stage of their education, the governors wish you every success and are confident you will continue to love, flourish, aspire and achieve.

I would also like to acknowledge the commitment of all who have contributed to St Mary's this year: Mrs O'Brien and the Senior Leadership Team; teaching and support staff; the school home support team; administrative and premises teams; the PSA; Father Bruce, Mother Clemency, and the Hornsey Parish Church team.

The governing body has endeavoured to be actively engaged through attendance at school events and by fulfilling our core function responsibilities behind the scenes. Governors routinely visit the school to support our link governor roles and regularly meet with teachers and other school staff. More information about what we do can be found by clicking in the following link. <a href="https://stmarysn8.co.uk/about-us/governance/governing-body/">https://stmarysn8.co.uk/about-us/governance/governing-body/</a>

Should you wish to contact any member of the governing body, please do so via the Clerk to the Governors at: <a href="mailto:governors@stmarysn8.co.uk">governors@stmarysn8.co.uk</a>

Wishing you all an enjoyable and restful summer break.

Best wishes,

Dr Venetia Brown

**Chair of Governors** 

